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Text of Rule: 

SECTION 1. Chapter DOD 27 is ereated to read: 

CHAPTER DOD 27 

MAIN STREET PROGRAM 

DOD 27.01 PURPOSE 
DOD 27.02 DEFINITIONS 
DOD 27.03 APPLICATION PROCEDURES 

DOD 27.04 DEPARTMENT DETERMINATION 
DOD 27.05 CONTRACTS 
DOD 27.06 REPORTING AND AUDITING 

DOD 27.01 PURPOSE. The purpose of this ehapter is to establish proeedures for 
the seleetion of munieipalities to the main street program as provided by s. 
560.081 (2) (e) and (f), Stats. 

DOD 27.02 DEFINITIONS. In this ehapter: 

(1) "Business area" has the meaning provided in s. 560.081 (1) (a), Stats. 

(2) "Couneil" means the couneil on main street programs ereated under 
s. 15.157 (7), Stats. 

(3) "Department" means the department of development. 

(4) "Munieipality" has the meaning provided in s. 560.081 (1) (b), Stats. 

(5) "Revitalization" has the meaning provided in s. 560.081 (1) (e), Stats. 

DOD 27.03 APPLICATION PROCEDURES. (1) Exeept as provided in sub. (2) any 
munieipality is eligible to apply to partieipate in the main street program. 
Before the department may eonsider an applieation from a munieipality, the 
department must reeeive a letter of intent to apply, no later than the date 
identified by the department in the applieation materials, signed by the chief 
eleeted or administrative offieial of the munieipality, and a representative 
of the munieipality must attend a pre-applieation workshop eondueted by the 
department at a time and place to be determined by the department. 

(2) If the plan developed with the assistanee of the couneil under s. 560.082 
(1), Stats., proposes in any year that eligibility be limited to those 
munieipalities that fit within a eategory based on population, geographieal 
loeation, type of business area or other eharaeteristie, then, for that year, 
the department may limit eligibility to those munieipalities within the 
applieable eategory. 

(3) An applieation made under this ehapter shall be in such form as the 
department may require and shall inelude all of the following: 

(a) A deseription of the general eharaeteristies of the munieipality. 

(b) A deseription of the eeonomic aetivity and the businesses in the business 
area and surrounding areas. 



(e) A deseription of the business area that demonstrates it is a eohesive and 
reeognizable distriet of historieal signifieanee with distinetive features or 
arehiteetural eharaeter. 

(d) A deseription of the private and public seetor interest in and eommitment 
to the preservation and revitalization of the business area proposed by the 
munieipality. 

(e) A deseription of the potential private seetor investment in the business 
area proposed by the munieipality. 

(f) Evidenee of loeal organizational and finaneial eommitment to fund aloeal 
main street program, provide support for business area projeets and employ a 
program manager for not less than 3 years. 

(g) Evidenee of loeal assistanee to pay for the serviees of a design 
eonsultant reeommended by the couneil. 

(h) A deseription of the munieipality's need for the program and its expeeted 
impaet on the munieipality. 

(i) A deseription of loeal eommitment to share the knowledge the munieipality 
gains through the main street program with other munieipalities. 

(j) Evidenee of loeal organizational eapaeity to implement aloeal main street 
program. 

(k) Any other information the department may require to make a determination 
under this ehapter and s. 560.081 (2) (e) and (f), Stats. 

(4) Following submission of the applieation and, at a time and place seleeted 
by the department, a representative of the applieant must attend a meeting of 
the couneil to make a presentation related to the munieipality's applieation. 

Note: Written applieation materials for the Main Street Program may be 
obtained at no eharge from the Department of Development, Main Street Program 
Coordinator, P.O. Box 7970, Madison, Wiseonsin 53707. 

27.04 DEPARTMENT DETERMINATION. (1) With the advice of the couneil, the 
department may annually seleet up to 5 municipalities to participate in the 
main street program. 

(2) The department may seleet a municipality to participate in the main street 
program after examining the application, the presentation required under s. 
DOD 27.03 (4) and any other information it deems relevant, if based upon a 
relative comparison on the criteria contained in sub. (3), the application 
submitted by the municipality eompares favorably to other applications 
reeeived. The department shall seleet only those municipalities that, in its 
judgement, effectively address the criteria in sub. (3) eve n if the 
department's determination results in the selection of fewer than five 
municipalities. The department may also limit the selection to fewer than 5 
municipalities in any year for administrative reasons. If the department 
elects, for administrative reasons, to limit the seleetion to less than 5 
municipalities, it shall state the number of municipalities that will be 
selected in that year in the written application materials and shall make 
those materials available at least 3 months before the deadline for submission 
of the letter of intent to apply required under s. DOD 27.03 (1). 



(3) For the purpose of selecting munieipalities to participate in the main 
street program, the department shall eonsider the following: 

(a) The degree to whieh munieipality has eolleeted relevant information about 
eeonomie activity in the municipality and the surrounding area. 

(b) The eohesiveness, distinetiveness, eharaeter of and the variety of 
business aetivity eonducted in the proposed business area. 

(e) The historic signifieanee of the proposed business area and the interest 
in and commitment to historie preservation. 

(d) The level of private sector interest in and eommitment to a local main 
street program. 

(e) The level of public sector interest in and eommitment to a local main 
street program. 

(f) The financial eapability to employ a manager, fund aloeal main street 
program, and support business-area projeets. 

(g) The eapability of the applicant to sueeessfully implement the main street 
program. 

(h) The need for the main street program in the munieipality and its expeeted 
impact on the municipality. 

(i) The municipality's commitment and ability to share the knowledge gained 
through the program with other eommunities. 

(4) If after eomparing the munieipalities pursuant to sub. (3), the department 
is unable to distinguish between two or more of the highly rated 
municipalities then, to distinguish one municipality from another, the 
department shall consider the following: 

(a) The eontribution to the geographie variety of the program made by the 
municipality. 

(b) The eontribution to the variety of community size in the program made by 
the munieipality. 

DOD 27.05 CONTRACTS. A suecessful applieant shall enter into a eontraet with 
the department for the purposes of implementing the main street program. The 
contraet shall be signed by the seeretary of development and the chief elected 
offieial of the municipality. The department may void a eontract and refuse 
Main Street program serviees under the eontract for failure by the 
municipality to perform its obligations under the eontraet. Amendments to a 
eontract may be adopted by the written eonsent of the department and the 
munieipality. 

DOD 27.06 REPORTING AND AUDITING. Eaeh sueeessful munieipality shall provide 
the department periodie program reports. The program report s shall be sub­
mitted to the department by a date specified in the eontraet required under s. 
DOD 27.05. The program report s beeome the property of the department and are 
open to public inspection. 



EFFECTIVE DATE. The regulations set forth in this order shall be effective on 
the first day of the month following publication in the Wisconsin 
administrative register as provided in s. 227.22 . ro.), Stats. 

Dated: ----+-3/__+_, 't) -'---f-q~ _ 
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